File / dossier : 6.01.07 Date: 2022-03-12 Edocs: 6755857

Written submission from Helen Chenell

Mémoire de Helen Chenell

In the Matter of the

À l'égard de la

New Brunswick Power Corporation, Point Lepreau Nuclear Generating Station

Société d'Énergie du Nouveau-Brunswick, centrale nucléaire de Point Lepreau

Application for the renewal of NB Power's licence for the Point Lepreau Nuclear Generating Station

Demande de renouvellement du permis d'Énergie NB pour la centrale nucléaire de Point Lepreau

Commission Public Hearing Part 2

Audience publique de la Commission Partie 2

May 11 and 12, 2022

11 et 12 mai 2022



From: Helen Chenell

Sent: March 12, 2022 9:31 AM

To: Interventions / Interventions (CNSC/CCSN) **Subject:** Intervention PLNGS Hearing Ref. 2022-H-02

Dear Sirs,

Please consider this email my written intervention to the Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission, regarding the licence renewal of the NB Power Point Lepreau Nuclear Generating Station.

I am a member of the public concerned about nuclear and how climate change may impact the facility along with the security risks to our province and country. The war in Ukraine has showed us clearly how both sides use nuclear energy for propaganda and the serious risks to lives and stability of a region. We must learn from this or all the lives lost were in vain. We must find another way, we have wasted enough time, the alternate means are available. Be progressive and move forward not backwards.

Thank you for your time and I would appreciate it if you would acknowledge receipt of this email.

HELEN CHENELL Riverview, NB